Sent: Monday, April 01, 2002 11:11 PM

Subject: Tiri Island- Marine Reserve Survey Update

  Kia Ora all,

As you may or may not know I have been surveying visitors to Tiri and its surrounding waters about their opinions about a possible

marine reserve around the island. This is my main research project in a graduate diploma in environmental management course

which I am doing part time while continuing to work for DOC full time. 

The survey was aimed at all users of Tiritiri and the surrounding waters. In total 336 people were surveyed, this included 112 people off private boats (the rest coming on Fullers ferry's). Fishermen were surveyed on the water with the use of a long boat hook and a plastic bag containing the surveys and pencils. Beer or chocolate were used as bribes to discourage survey-rage-violence syndrome. Other boaties were surveyed on Hobbs Beach (Tiri).

4 months- 1600 sheets of paper- a few insults and plenty of encouragement later I have finally finished- here are some of the results. Overall an massive 83% of people surveyed were pro a reserve in the waters surrounding Tiri, 4% no answer and 14% said no. All  people surveyed thought there was an advantage in putting into place a network of marine reserves around NZ's coasts. When asked what percentage of our marine area they would like to have protected as marine reserves, most said 20%, although the average was even higher (24%). Even for those who opted for only 10%, this represents a 100 X increase in ocean protected by marine reserve status (If we exclude the Kermadec islands, which are inaccessible to almost everyone).

  Sounds like people want more marine reserves.

  Spot you layer,

  Ian Mcleod 

  Environmental Management Student

  Tiritiri Matangi Island

  PH: Island (09) 476-0920

  Auckland  (09) 631-5664

